Restoration plan for barn in jeopardy

By BOB SMITH

The Deer Park barn, a landmark in the

Aptos area may be torn down.

Clayton Ward, president of the Rio del Mar Improvement Assn. told association directors Monday that the Carl Swenson Co. is working on plans to renovate the decaying and heavily vandalized barn.

But a majority of the directors agreed it would be all right with them to demolish the barn and construct a new building on the hilltop that that could be used by the community — including the Rio del Mar Improvement Assoc.

Noting that a county use permit requires the old barn to be refurbished and remain on

the property, Ward said:

"Swenson is getting to the point that they want to know what to do with the old barn. They are now putting together a sketch of how to retain the barn in a manner acceptible to the planning department and the board of supervisors."

Ward said he'll call a special meeting of the directors to review the drawings when they are available. "We'll decide if it is something we can support."

The idea to replace the barn completely

came from Mrs. Dolores Miller.

"It seems doubtful that anything could be done with the present structure. Would it be more practical," she asked, "to rebuild it as

a fascimile of what was there?

"I don't know how much sentiment there is in Rio del Mar for the old barn. Now, it looks like a monument to neglect, desecration and vandalism."

A straw vote of the directors and audience showed no sentiment from the 20-plus people for retaining the print in its present form. "We may be on the threshold of an in-

"We may be on the threshold of an interesting development," Ward mused.

Whatever Swenson does with the building, said retiring director Ed Hannah, it will have to be brought up to building code standards for public use. Several people in the audience believed it would be financially prohibitive to do so.

Mrs. Miller tossed out another idea. "Perhaps a miniature replica could be built using the barn's wood. I wonder if this project would appeal to Aptos High School students—research the barn's history, and then build it. It would be an interesting experience." She said the miniature could be located somewhere in the Deer Park shopping center area, and perhaps the improvement association could bankroll the high school students if they needed extra money for the project.

Ward announced the resignation of director Carole Nudd from the board and also told the board that Hannah will not be seeking a full two-year term at the September directors election.

Four seats will be vacant. Besides those held by Hannah and Mrs. Nudd, Ed Vautier and Ed Folgerson will be seeking new terms.

Ward appointed a nominating committee consisting of vice president Mel Fields, treasurer Bert Kendall, and directors Alan Collins and Mrs. Miller to look for candidates.

Recommendations must be made by Sept. 1 and ballots mailed at least 10 days before the Sept. 30 deadline for returning them, Ward said.